

Salisbury Conservation Commission Meeting Summary March 28, 2018

Dave Kelly, Chairman Laura Deming, Vice Chairman Cheryl Bentley, Secretary Present Present Present Bill MacDuffie, Member Kathleen Doyle, Member Leon Riel, Member

Present Present

Present

Peg Boyles, Alternate Member

Present

Visitors: Chris Connors, Landscape Architecture Consultant

Chairman Dave Kelly called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.

<u>Previous Meeting Minutes</u> - Members reviewed the February 28, 2018 meeting minutes. **Member Bill MacDuffie** motioned to accept January meeting minutes with minor edit. Member Kathleen Doyle second that motion. All voted in favor. Motion carried.

Old Business - Chairman Dave Kelly talked about the informational water testing educational program the Conservation Commission would be presenting. Chairman Kelly and member Cheryl Bentley will be meeting at the Salisbury Elementary school to go over the water testing educational program. Items to be discussed with the school are the flyer and how to spread the information out to the students and family. Conservation discussed judging and possible prizes for the children that participate in the <u>drinking water week</u> poster contest. Chairman Kelly plans to post NHDES posters in visible locations around town and to hand out flyers at the town dump starting this coming weekend. Winning posters to be hung at Town Hall. Member Peg Boyles will send out via emails a poster flyer to other town onservation commissions.

List of assignments for conservation members for presentation night Tuesday, May 8, 2018 that is scheduled from 7 to 9 pm. Member Bill MacDuffie will open Town Hall around 6:00 pm. Members Leon Riel, Laura Fleming and Kathleen Doyle will be there at 6:00 to open up building and set up chairs. Member Cheryl Bentley and Member Peg Boyles will make some snacks. Member Bill MacDuffie will bring plates, coffee, and sugar. Member Cheryl Bentley will bring the cream and Chairman Dave Kelly will bring the cups. Member Kathleen Doyle will bring napkins. The water sample collection portion of the event will be a couple weeks after the informational meeting.

<u>New Business</u> - NH Stream Crossing Initiative/Stream Restoration — Basil W. Woods, Jr. Chapter Trout Unlimited organization — Chris Connors provided information to the Conservation members on the programs that assess road stream culverts and watershed conservation projects. Chris spoke to the members about the Community and Landowner Outreach Campaign.

Mail - LandVest letter as acting agent for Sharon Steams - Permits to do work to replace bridge on Buckhorn Road.

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 25, 2018.

<u>Adjournment</u> - Member Bill MacDuffie motioned to adjourn, Member Cheryl Bentley seconded that motion, all voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Cheryl Bantley